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Budget hearing
set for Monday

The city’s 2011 transitional
budget will receive public
scrutiny Monday when the
City Council conducts a pub-
lic hearing. The council will
accept comments during a
special session at 6 p.m. in the
City Council chambers inside
City Hall. The hearing will
precede the regular 7 p.m.
meeting, which is being con-
ducted Monday due to the
upcoming state League of
Municipalities convention.

HANDS organizing
tour of the Valley

Residents can learn about
happenings in the Valley sec-
tion of Orange on Wednesday
when HANDS presents
another tour of the neighbor-
hood. A one-hour walk, start-
ing  at 4:30 p.m. from the Hat
City Kitchen, 459 Valley St.,
will bring visitors past restau-
rants, galleries and some of
the buildings which are being
restored. It will also be an
opportunity to meet  the peo-
ple who live or work in the
community and get a review
of future projects.

Call the HANDS office at
973-678-3110, ext. 8, or send
an email to tour@handsinc.
org to join the tour.

CPNJ launches
Thanksgiving drive

Cerebral Palsy of North
Jersey has begun its Thanks-
giving collection of turkeys
and side-dish donations to
help the people it serves,
including those in a communi-
ty residence and an adult day
program in Orange.

Contact Natasha McCall at
973-763-9900, ext. 1100, or
email to nmccall@cpnj.org,
for donations or more infor-
mation.

Editorial deadlines
• Letters: Monday, 9 a.m.
• Sports: Monday, noon.
• News: Monday, 5 p.m.

Push for city revaluation is set to begin
By Chris Sykes

Staff Writer
Two weeks ago the City Council was

asked to vote on a resolution to allow Orange
to conduct a property revaluation. One mem-
bers, however, said the problem was there
was no legislation on which to vote.

Councilman Elroy Corbitt said he
believed Mayor Eldridge Hawkins Jr. was
behind a citizens’ revaluation request at the
council’s Nov. 1 meeting.

“The mayor had about three or four citi-
zens come forward at the last meeting to
address the council and encourage us to vote
for the revaluation,” Corbitt said. “There was
no resolution before us for us to even consid-
er. The concern of myself and other members
was why they were encouraging us to vote
for a resolution that wasn’t before us.”

Corbitt said he believed it was an unnec-
essary and ill-timed exercise in trying to
sway or affect public policy.

The reason for that, said Corbitt, is that
any plans for a revaluation will cost taxpay-
ers money.

“I feel the mayor was behind this because
he has done things like that in the past,” Cor-
bitt said. “He has made robo-calls, where he
reached out to numerous citizens to come out
and urge the council to vote for things that he
considered to be important to Orange.

“It could be good because you get to hear
the views of your constituents,” Corbitt con-
tinued, “but it could also be bad because
you’re only hearing from a select group of
people who are not necessarily a fair repre-
sentation of the entire city.”

Hawkins said the council’s recent refusal
to approve a property reassessment his
administration wanted is an unfair thing that
has happened in the city. He said he has con-
ducted a series of small gatherings in resi-
dents’ homes  to listen to their concerns. One
of the issues that Hawkins said is discussed

frequently is the council’s failure to approve
a property reassessment during the summer.

Since that is the case, Hawkins said, he
wants to return the issue of property-value
fairness to the council.

“Today, reassessment is no longer possi-
ble by law because reassessments must be
conducted within a limited period of time
after the last revaluation,” Hawkins said.
“That time window has closed. However, a
full revaluation would accomplish the same
goals as a reassessment.”

Hawkins said a property revaluation is
similar to reassessment but is more time-con-
suming and costs more. Under a revaluation,
every property must be visited and evaluated
but a reassessment can be conducted without
a careful inspection of each property.

“To pass a revaluation, the city would
adopt an ordinance, issue notes for a period
of five years, and raise one-fifth of the total
project cost in each succeeding budget year,”

Hawkins said. The city had sought bids dur-
ing the late summer but not awarded a con-
tract. Hawkins said the cost would be about
$400,000, with repayment of about $13 per
year for an average assessed property.

Corbitt said it was the first time he has
heard any cost figures from Hawkins. He
said he wants to check into the mayor’s fig-
ures. Corbitt noted that even if a revaluation
were conducted, it likely would result in a
short-term benefit.

“Even if we decide to vote to do this and
lower the property taxes on homeowners and
others this year, that doesn’t mean that it will
last. The taxes could go up again next year,”
said Corbitt. “Why do a revaluation that will
reduce taxes when we’re just going to have
to turn around and raise them again next
year? In the words of Mike Tyson: ‘That’s
ludicrous.’ If we’re going to do it, then let’s
come up with a plan to maintain low taxes
for years to come.”

Dems
retain
county
positions

By Steve Proctor
Regional Editor

All eight Democrat incumbents on the
Essex County Board of Chosen Free-
holders regained their seats in Tuesday’s
election. For the  open seat in District 5,
left vacant when Ralph Caputo stepped
down, the Democrat also came out on top

In the surrogate’s race, Democrat
Theodore Stephens gained 50,657 votes
to defeat Republican Annette Scoca-Del-
mauro, 20,803. Both candidates were
seeking to replace outgoing surrogate
Joseph Brennan.

In all but one freeholder race, incum-
bents won by huge margins. But in Dis-
trict 4, the largest of the five districts
geographically which contains the heavi-
ly Republican towns on the western bor-
der of the county, the race was almost too
close to call. In that hard-fought contest,
Democrat Leonard Luciano, a library
media specialist in Newark public
schools who had been appointed to the
District 4 seat in August, defeated
Republican Joseph Chiusolo, a former
mayor and current councilman in Cedar
Grove, by a vote of 12,822 to 12,592.

In an email reply to a question about a
possible recount, Chiusolo said he was
reviewing potential options.

For the four at-large seats, the
Democrats won by wide margins. Don-
ald Payne Jr., seeking his third term,
received 52,034 votes; Patricia Sebold,
first elected to the board in 1993,
received 50,277 votes; current board
president Blonnie Watson received
49,419 votes; and Rufus Johnson won his
second term with 48,493 votes.

At-large challengers were Republi-
cans Peter Campisi, 20,854; Adam Krae-
mer, 20,783;  Reuben Torres, 20,335; and
James Boydston, 19,633; and independ-
ent Marilynn English, 2,585.

In District 1, Democrat incumbent
Rolando Bobadilla won with 4,426; fol-
lowed by the GOP’s Jeannette Veras,
576; and independent Pablo Olivera,
194.

In District 2, Democratic Bilal
Beasley ran unopposed and received
10,358 votes.

In District 3, Democrat incumbent
Carol Clark ran unopposed and received
11,795 votes.

In District 5, Democratic Brendan
Gill won with 11,242, defeating Republi-
can Steven Rogers, 6,809.

At the state level, the incumbents in
District 34, all Democrats,  will remain
after collecting easy victories.

Sen. Nia Gill received approximately
80 percent of the vote in defeating Ralph
Bartnik.

In the Assembly, Speaker Sheila Oliv-
er and Assemblyman Thomas Giblin
were comfortable winners over two can-
didate pairs.

Tuesday’s election was the first in
which Orange was included in the Dis-
trict 34 count. The city was returned to
the district, where it was  before it was
moved to District 27 during the 2000’s
decade.

District 34 includes Montclair,
Orange and East Orange in Essex Coun-
ty and Clifton in Passaic County.

Results are unofficial until certified
by the county clerk’s office in both coun-
ties. 

Saying ‘no’ in pictures

Photo Courtesy Orange School District
Zaria Boisselle, a seventh-grade student at Forest Street School, receives
an award from Patricia Smith, left, Orange Municipal Alliance member,
school Principal Yancisca Cooke and Superintendent Ronald Lee in a
poster contest presented by the alliance in observance of Red Ribbon
Week, which brings awareness to issues related to drug use and distribu-
tion. See additional photographs on Page 3.

Work
training
program
begins

A job-training program for city
residents got under way Tuesday
after the Orange Housing Authority
received a state grant.

The authority received a
$190,000 grant from the state
Department of Labor for the New
Jersey Build Program, which
authority officials said is made to
train women and minorities in tech-
nical skills to help them secure
jobs. They said skills training for
the program will be focused on
heating, ventilation and air-condi-
tioning systems.

State officials said the program
will includes a range of life-skills
classes: literacy education, occupa-
tional safety and health administra-
tion, leadership skills and individ-
ual development plans, communi-
ty-service projects, case manage-
ment services, externships, job-
readiness skills and career explo-
ration.

Twenty-two candidates were
selected during a summer open
house for authority residents.

Hires, promotions
occur following
firefighter’s arrest

By Chris Sykes
Staff Writer

After the arrest of a firefighter, city officials have moved to turn
the page on the mini-scandal through fire and police hirings and
promotions.

Passaic County prosecutors announced Oct. 27 that Reynolds
Regis, 35, had been arrested as part of a drug distribution investi-
gation. City officials immediately suspended Regis, without pay,
pending the outcome of an investigation.

A memorandum, sent from the office of Mayor Eldridge
Hawkins Jr., stated Regis was suspended and could not be admitted
into any Fire Department building unsupervised. But city officials
said they did not want the alleged activities to overshadow the rest
of the department.

As part of that effort, city officials Oct. 31 conducted a swear-
ing-in ceremony for five police officers and one firefighter. In addi-
tion, three members of the Fire Department were promoted and
four police officers were move up to the rank of sergeant.

The five new officers are Victor Pickett Williams, James
Edmund Rainforth, Nia Malika Hill, Ricardo Arias-Vasquez and
Rafael Emilio Campos. The new firefighter is Jeremy Cannon.

The four officers who were promoted to the rank of sergeant
were Joseph Tortorella, Isaac Eason, Wilbur Baptist and Aydil Oliv-
era. They previously had been reduced in rank due to budget con-
straints. Hawkins said their promotions were the results of a tenta-
tive agreement between the city and their union and must be rati-
fied by the members.

“They will be promoted to the rank of sergeant based on a ten-
tative agreement reached that morning between myself, the admin-
istration and the union,” Hawkins said. “Upon ratification by the
union, the remaining officers will be re-promoted as per terms of
the agreement.”

The Fire Department promotions included Chief Robert Man-
ganelli and Capts. Frank R. Scura and Alvin Spearman.

Hawkins said the new hires would address each department’s
serious manpower need but they will not cost the city money for
training. He said the officers, who previously served in Newark and
Paterson and were laid off due to budget problems, were trained
prior to joining their former departments. The firefighter was laid
off from Old Bridge.

The six first-responders were selected from what is considered
the “Rice List,” created through legislation sponsored by state Sen.
Ron Rice that maintains a registry of laid-off public safety employ-
ees in New Jersey.

Photo By Glen Frieson 

Essex County  Executive Joseph N. DiVincenzo Jr.
congratulates Candace D. Wildy from Orange and
her pet, dressed as ‘Count Barkula,’ for winning
third place in the Scariest Costume category dur-
ing the Essex County Strut Your Mutt Annual
Canine Halloween Costume Contest on Saturday
in the Essex County South Mountain Dog Park.
The county conducted another dog costume
parade and contest at the Brookdale Dog Park in
Bloomfield.

‘Count’ him a winner


